
Case No. 2023-00120 

Union County Water District 

Responses to Staff’s First Request for Information 

 

STAFF DR 1-5: 

Provide the dates of all Commission-conducted training attended by Union District 

commissioners since January 1, 2017; state whether the training was in person or virtual. 

Response:  Andrew Arnold attended in-person training on April 9-10, 2013.  Joyce Greenwell 

attended in-person training on June 21-22, 2016.  Manager Gray Sheffer also attended these two 

training seminars.  Mr. Arnold, Ms. Greenwell, and Mr. Sheffer—as well as new Board member 

Steven Loxley—have registered for the training scheduled for July 11 and 12, 2023, at Kentucky 

Dam Village State Park. 

Supplemental Response:  Union County Water District confirms that Mr. Arnold, Ms. 

Greenwell, and Mr. Sheffer—as well as new Board member Steven Loxley—attended the water 

training sponsored by the Public Service Commission on July 11 and 12, 2023, at Kentucky Dam 

Village State Park. 

Witness:  Gary Sheffer 

 




